<u>School Calendar – WV1 Campus</u>

February 8, 2019

Check the website calendar for all practices, rehearsals and clubs @ http://westvalley1.americanprep.org/ West Valley One Facebook link: https://www.facebook.com/americanprepWV1

> Feb 4-Feb 8-, Monday, Tues & Fri - 8:15 am-3:25/3:50 pm Wed & Thurs - 8:15am-2:25/2:50 pm

M-F, Feb 11-15 HOPE WEEK

Friday, Feb 8 Elementary Only- 3rd Term Missing/Late/Corrected work due

Friday, Feb 8 Salt Lake Charter Schools Science & Engineering Fair, 1:00 PM- 4:15 PM

Saturday, Feb 9 WV2 Re-Enrollment Meeting @ 9:00 am

Monday, Feb 11 School pelling Bee

Monday, Feb 11 APA Parents Club - "Health and Wellness" Class - Part 2 6:00 pm

Wednesday, Feb 13 5th grade "Maturation meeting" – 6:00 Boys, 7:00 girls

Wednesday, Feb 13 Jr. High HOPE Assembly @ 1:00 pm Thursday, Feb 14 New Families Meetings 8:15-10:30 am

Feb 15 End of Term 3 - Elementary Only- Report Cards goes home

Feb 18th-22nd Mid-Winter Break- No School

Thursday, Feb 28 New Families Meeting 8:15-10:30 am

Thursday, Feb 28 5th & 6th grade Ambassador Activity Celebrate Good Times

Thursday, Feb 28 Board Meeting- 7:00

Feb 26 4th-8th District Spelling Bee 1:00-2:30 pm Feb 27 7th & 9th grade Capitol Trip- All Day

Feb 28 5th & 6th grade Celebrate Good Times- Ambassador Event 1-3:45 pm

Thursday, February 28, WV1 Mandatory "Celebration of Excellence" 5:30 pm

UPCOMING EVENTS

Friday, March 1st WV1 Mandatory "Celebration of Excellence" 8:15 am Friday, March 1st WV1 Mandatory "Celebration of Excellence" 2:30 pm

Saturday, Mar 10 Daylight Saving time start

Tuesday, Mar 12 Parent University @ WV1 campus

03/11-03/15 Teacher Appreciation Week Friday, Mar 15 Builder of the Year Assembly

Jan 3-April 5 Secondary 3rd TERM Feb 25-April 5 Elementary 4th TERM

March Builder's Theme: "I am a Builder when I am using my words to encourage others"-

How do you encourage someone with words? There are many phrases that you can use to can help someone that is going through a hard time. Things like: "Hang in there". "Don't give up." "Keep pushing". "Keep fighting". "Stay strong". "Never give up". "Come on! You can do it!" And it's all in the way you say it. If you are sincere in your encouragement, great things can happen, lives can be changed.

"You are more fun than anyone or anything I know, including bubble wrap". "You are the most perfect you there is". "You are of one the strongest people I know". "You look great today". "You have the best smile". "You just light up the room".

Everyone wants to have these kinds of things said to them and about them. We can participate by just thinking "What would I like said to me?" Then say it to them.

Achieving Academic Success and Developing Good Character

Pull out your calendar, phone, planner, sticky notes--whatever your preferred method is for organizing your life--and please write down the date and times for our "Celebration of Excellence" mandatory annual enrollment Parent Meeting.

Thursday, February 28, 2019

5:30 pm

Friday, March1, 2019

8:15 am

2:30 pm

We look forward to meeting with all of you at this annual event! This is an opportunity to give our stakeholders--you, our amazing APA parents--a report on the academic year, discuss pertinent school topics and to distribute the registration packets necessary to complete the re-enrollment process for next year.

Our veteran parents already know this—but may we stress for the benefit of our newer parents--that this is one of our *mandatory* meetings during the year. To most easily accommodate your schedules, we will be holding the meeting at 3 different times. You only need to attend one. Please plan to have at least one parent in attendance for the full meeting. Please be on time. Meetings will start promptly at the time listed and will last for one hour.

Families that do not attend an enrollment meeting will be dropped from enrollment at American Prep.

We look forward to seeing you and having this re-enrollment step complete. We are excited for this opportunity to celebrate the excellence of American Prep and our West Valley 1 campus!

Holidays at American Prep

Just a reminder to parents that we do not use academic time to celebrate holidays and we ask that students help us ensure holidays do not distract from the instructional day.

<u>PARENTS DO NOT NEED TO PROVIDE VALENTINES or TREATS</u>, but if students wish to exchange valentine cards or treats they may within the following guidelines from the parent/student handbook, (page 23).

<u>"Valentine's Day</u> (February) — We encourage students to show they care by doing good deeds for others all during the month. Often, the school participates in a school-wide service project during February. If students wish to exchange valentine cards or treats (completely optional) they may within the following guidelines:

- · All classmates must be included in the giving.
- · Any treats must be non-food or wrapped as they will be placed in backpacks to be enjoyed at home."

Lost & Found Treasures

Missing a nice warm coat or jacket? Hats or gloves or boots or shoes? Or maybe, your child is missing a pair of glasses or jewelry and other interesting items. These are just a few of the things in our Lost and Found. For smaller treasures, come to the front office and describe it. At the end of the term, we'll donate everything to a worthy cause.



APA- Job Opportunity WV1 Campus - More information at american prep.org/careers/

- After School Homework Mentors- 4 hours per day
- Elementary Instructors- 36.5 hours a week- Health & Vision Insurance will be offered
- Substitute Teachers –

REMINDER TO ORDER LUNCH Order online - the link for online ordering can be found here:

https://www.americanprep.org/school-lunch-program/

If you need help ordering lunch, our school lunch workers are:

Jocelyn Garcia - <u>jgodinez@apamail.org</u> (Mon, Tues, & Fri - 10:15-4:15 pm, Wed & Thurs 10:15-3:15 pgelenda DeForte - gdeforte@apamailorg - (Mon - 8:00 am -1:00 pm, Tue-Fri - 9:00 am-2:00 pm). You can also email lunch@apamail.org.



FSO - FAMILY SCHOOL ORGANIZATION

APA Parent Club - Everyone is Welcome!

- "Health and Wellness" workshop Pt. 2, on Monday, Feb 11, 2019 at 6:00 pm- A large part of our health and wellness is brain health. As the pilot of our entire body, the brain is often misunderstood and mistreated. In this week's workshop, we'll go over brain health, including mental illness and suicide prevention. Suicide is the number one killer of our kids in Utah and yet it is the most preventable death. One in four students have contemplated suicide, so we can no longer say "Not my kid". Come learn how to identify signs of suicide ideation and be empowered to intervene to get help for our kids.
- "Parent Empowerment Meeting" Class, March 18, at 6:00 pm
- "Meditation & Yoga", April 5 @ 5:30 pm

Boxtops — Our next term Box tops contest is underway and will go until February 15. The winning class will receive a balloon party.

AMBASSADORS



5th/6th Grade Celebrate Good Times

On Thursday, February 28th we invite all 5th/6th Grade students to join us for a celebration! At this event we will teach students how to be a respectful guest, how to use their voice, how to set a table, and polite ways to serve and dine with others.

<u>Parents!</u> Volunteers are needed and welcome! We need volunteers to help team leaders to help students rotate between stations, and assist with setup and cleanup. You are going to love to be a part of the activities we have planned. If you are available to help for any amount of time, please contact Hailey Stevens at hstevens@apamail.org or call the Jr. High Office.

7th and 9th Grade Capitol Trip

The week back the break, 7th and 9th grade students will have the opportunity to visit the state capitol on Wednesday, February 27th! We will be observing committees as well as seeing floor time in the Senate and the House. It is a wonderful opportunity for students to see first-hand how our legislature operates. Watch for permission forms next week!



JUNIOR HIGH NEWS

Girls Basketball - 6th - 9th Grades -

Practices Mon, Tue, Fri - 4:00-5:30 pm - Wed & Thurs - 3:00-4:30 pm

Mon-Feb 11@Early Light Academy (11709 S Vadania Drive, South Jordan4:30 pmWed-Feb 13HOME vs. Hawthorn4:30 pmThurs-Feb 14HOME vs. Ogden Prep4:30 pm

Feb 25-28 Girls Basketball State Tournament

AFTER-SCHOOL PROGRAMS

(Sistema & Collegium Hall)

Mon, Tues, & Fri - 3:25 - 6:30pm Wed & Thurs - 2:25 - 5:30pm

Collegium Hall- Good start, let's keep it up Junior High!!

There are a couple new mentors, Mr. Roberts and Ms. Davis, helping out the team to get all the homework completed. Please join us for any assistance and a refreshing snack!

Homework totals for Term 3:

7th---90

8th---175

9th---196

Students picked up some great momentum last week; let's keep it up Junior High!!

CLUBS

If you have any interest in creating a club for this term, please get an application from Ms. Collier.

Board Games & Magic the Gathering - Tuesday, 3:50-5:30pm - 6*-9* Grades - Room 138 - Mr. Christiansen

PE - Last Wed of each month - 2:30-3:30pm - 6*-9* - Gym - Mrs. Western - Nov 28, Dec 19, January 30, February 27, March 27, April 24, May 22.

Robotics - (Club full) - Thursday, 2:50-4:00pm - 4th-8th - Room 101 - Mrs. Deplace

Stage Productions - Tues/Fri - 4:00-5:00pm - 4th-9th - Room 102 - Ms. Denison

Yearbook (Photographers needed) - Every other Tuesday (Starting 11/27) - 4:00-5:00 pm - Rm 144

Mrs. Eddards (Average grade of C or above)

Sistema クカスノス MAKE A NOTE!

Afterschool Phone: (801)839-3613 Ex 0044

Don't forget to have your Sistema students practice their scales at home! The scale challenge ends on February 8th. We will recognize and reward students who met and exceeded the challenge at the Teacher Showcase on February 12th.



- Feb. 12 Sistema Teacher Showcase 6:00 pm
- Feb. 12 **Sistema Teacher Showcase** 6:00 pm We will be awarding students who won the Scale Challenge. Parent will be notified Feb. 11 if their student will be receiving an award.

ENROLLMENT FOR CURRENT APA STUDENTS

Students that are currently attending APA **DO NOT** need to register for the enrollment lotteries each year. We assume you are going to stay, unless you notify us otherwise. Your enrollment links for the 2019-20 school year will be given to you at the mandatory "Celebration of Excellence" enrollment meeting on:

Thursday, February 28, 2019 @ 5:30 pm Friday, March 1st, 2019 @ 8:15 am Friday, March 1st, 2019 @ 2:30 pm

IF YOU HAVE FRIENDS, RELATIVES OR NEIGHBORS INTERESTED IN APA:

2019-2020 Registration for the first enrollment lottery was opened on November 23rd, 2018. If you have friends or family that wish to enroll at the American Prep\ WV1 campus, they should go online to american prep.org and register for the lottery. First lotteries will take place in January. In anticipation of all the changes at our campus, there are an exciting number of potential new seats available for K-6 students at our WV1 campus.

NEW SIBLINGS

https://goo.gl/forms/fT7hrb5yZfYeaVHD3

If you wish to enroll new siblings (including kindergarten) for the 2019-2020 school year, you must make an enrollment request for them. Use the enrollment link for NEW SIBLINGS. These must be submitted by *December 12* to get priority enrollment before new student lotteries begin.

TRANSFER REQUESTS

The link to request a transfer to a different APA campus: https://goo.gl/forms/V3COoB2lcaEHXOdx1. Requests are processed in the order that they are received, sibling priority taken into consideration. Open seats are limited, so please be sure to get on the transfer waitlist before new student lotteries begin in January. Even if you have requested a transfer before, you need to fill it out again.

STUDENTS ENTERING INTO 7th, 8th, 9th & 10TH GRADE

After attending the Enrollment Meeting at WV2 Campus, your students will automatically be transferred to the West Valley 2 campus. You do not need to request a transfer, unless you are requesting a transfer to the Draper 3 campus. Students will need to meet the requirements of the APA promotion policy. (See Parent-Student Handbook).

Parents only will need to attend a <u>mandatory</u> enrollment meeting at WV2 Campus and receive the online re-enrollment link from WV2 Campus. All meetings will be held at WV2 in the multi-purpose room. Please enter in the southeast elementary doors.

The address is 3636 W. 3100 S. Please arrive on time as latecomers may be asked to attend a different meeting.

Saturday, February 9TH at 9am